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MULTIPLE CLAIMS SUBMSSION FOR THE SAME 
SERVICE 
 
Effective April 25, 2019, a new edit for multiple claim 
submissions for the same service will be implemented.  
 
18 NYCRR 540.6 states that any returned claim not correctly 
resubmitted within 60 days or on the second resubmission is 
neither valid nor enforceable against the department or social 
services district. 
 
Based on the regulation above, all claim errors must be corrected 
by the third submission (the original and two subsequent 
resubmissions) in order to be paid. A new edit - eMedNY edit 
“02292” (claim submission limit exceeded) will be set to deny for all 
claim types after the second claim resubmission. HIPAA reason 
code 273 will be reported on the 835 remittances for denials arising 
from this edit.  
 
For questions or assistance in determining the reason for denial of 
a claim, please contact the eMedNY call center at (800) 343-9000.  
 

 

 
  

 
If you are having problems viewing content within this newsletter, please email emednyalert@csra.com for further assistance  

The Department has attempted to ensure that the information contained in these notifications is as accurate as possible. However, no e-mail transmittals or  
materials provided are intended to constitute legal or medical advice. 

 
 

    

                                    
 

 
 

mailto:emednyalert@csra.com
mailto:emednyalert@csra.com
https://www.emedny.org/

